MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL MEETING OF THE 
SUNSHINE CONDOMINIUM 
HOMEOWNERS’ ASSOCIATION

HELD ON AUGUST 5, 2008
The meeting was called to order at 6:35 P.M. with Pat Ashcroft, Association President presiding.  The required 1/2 quorum of members in good standing was met.  Present at the meeting were Pat Ashcroft, Robert Hutchison, Rich Hackstaff and Tina Swift, CPA, Association Accountant.  Proxies were received from Wegert, Hovey, Thomsen (2 units), Fullmer, Watson, Hemsworth, Wegrzyn and Stockman.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Minutes from last year’s annual meeting were approved as submitted.  

FINANCIAL REPORT: 


Tina Swift CPA, Association Accountant, presented an Accountant’s Report as of August 5, 2008.  A review was given of cash accounts which totaled $6,334.64.  We have one account that is delinquent (July dues are still unpaid). Pat was suggested Tina e-mail the owner who may be living out of town.  A report was given on our insurance policy with American Family Insurance.  We had an increase in premium due to an increase in replacement coverage for the buildings.  We have building, liability and Director’s and Officer’s coverage.  Our low bank balances were discussed and Pat explained that we have paid for windows and painting this past year out of our reserves, and that our dues will build our reserves back up.

OLD BUSINESS:


Robert noted that the new windows are a great improvement.  Pat reported that after obtaining several bids last fall, he selected a company that was reasonable price-wise and completed the job professionally and quickly.  Rich noted that the windows keep out excess noise and are more energy efficient.  The windows have a life-time warranty and have increased our property values significantly.
NEW BUSINESS-

CHIMNEY INSPECTION/CLEANING:  Pat reported that the chimneys are inspected and cleaned annually.  Mountain Fireplace Specialists, Inc. will do the work and provide a complete report for each unit.  We will send a copy of the reports to owners.  Pat will also receive notice of any stoves that are ‘red-tagged’ as unsafe to use and notify unit owners of this situation.  

REPAIRS/MAINTENANCE:  Pat reported on several issues, including the plumbing under the buildings.  Pat frequently inspects the pipes and contacts a plumber to fix problems as needed.  It was noted that water and sewer are paid by the association, and owners are billed individually for electricity and trash service.  
CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS: Pat reported that parking lot sealing will be needed next spring and cost around $2,500.  The wood slats on the centers of the buildings (south sides of buildings) are warped and need replaced.  Either the wood needs replaced or stucco applied.  It was noted that stucco would increase our property values, but may be more costly.  Pat will research our options.  Robert asked about the possibility of having nice bike racks installed on the property so bikes can be locked up.  The issues discussed were cost, location and anchoring.  Pat will research is issue also.  Rich asked about having storage sheds built for owner’s use.  Pat reported that back in the 1990’s, Ralph Spear gave an estimate for $45,000 to build sheds on the ends of all seven buildings.  All agreed the association has insufficient funds for this project at this time and that a special assessment is desired.

BUDGET-Tina presented a proposed budget which was unanimously approved as presented after detailed discussion.  
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BOARD MEMBER ELECTIONS:  Lloyd Hawes was re-elected unanimously for another two- year term.      
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:35 P.M.
Respectfully submitted,
Tina Swift, CPA
Tina Swift, CPA, Association Accountant
